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The Health Care Association of New Jersey (HCA), a trade group representing New Jersey nursing homes, together with several
nursing homes recently filed a lawsuit against the New Jersey Department of Health seeking to void a 2020 New Jersey law that
sets minimum staffing requirements for New Jersey nursing homes, arguing that staffing shortages make the law an “unworkable
and impossible mandate.” The law requires New Jersey licensed nursing homes to maintain certain staff to resident ratios for
both day and night shifts. The law was adopted in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, during which New Jersey nursing homes
saw high death tolls and infection rates. The HCA's lawsuit seeks to void and delay enforcement of the staffing ratio law on the
grounds that it is unconstitutional and impossible for nursing homes to comply with. The HCA claims that the fines being
assessed by the DOH for failure to comply, which by statute amounts to $1,000.00 per day of noncompliance, are excessive and
violate the New Jersey Constitution.

The HCA also argues that the law was adopted notwithstanding a State study that found that New Jersey’s direct care workforce
is shrinking and cannot meet the needs of the State’s growing elderly population. According to the HCA, the number of people
willing to work in nursing homes has declined by almost fifteen percent since the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic, resulting in a
lack of enough available Certified Nursing Aides to make compliance with the staffing law possible. In addition to the lack of
available practitioners, New Jersey nursing homes are also faced with a rapid increase in the number of individuals over the age
of 65 coupled with increased expenses, with no corresponding increase in Medicaid reimbursement.
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https://newjerseymonitor.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/DoH-lawsuit-staffing.pdf
https://casetext.com/statute/new-jersey-statutes/title-30-institutions-and-agencies/chapter-3013-legislative-findings-and-declarations/section-3013-18-minimum-staffing-requirements-for-nursing-homes

BRACH|EICHLER.L: 973.228.5700 www.bracheichler.com

Click Here to read the entire September 2024 Healthcare Law Update now!

For more information, contact:

Lani M. Dornfeld, CHPC | 973.403.3136 | [dornfeld@bracheichler.com
Richard Robins | 973.447.9663 | rrobins@bracheichler.com

Paul DeMartino, Jr. | 973.364.5228 | pdemartino@bracheichler.com

Authors

The following attorneys contributed to this insight.

Lani M. Dornfeld

CHPC, Member
Healthcare Law, Cannabis Industry

973.403.3136 - 973.618.5536 Fax

Idornfeld@bracheichler.com

Richard B. Robins

Member
Healthcare Law, Litigation

973.447.9663 - 973.618.5977 Fax

rrobins@bracheichler.com

Paul J. DeMartino, Jr.

Counsel
Healthcare Law, Litigation

973.364.5228 - 973.860.4221 Fax

pdemartino@bracheichler.com

Brach Eichler LLC New York City « Roseland « Palm Beach


https://www.bracheichler.com/healthcare-law-update-september-2024/
mailto:ldornfeld@bracheichler.com
mailto:rrobins@bracheichler.com
mailto:pdemartino@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/lani-m-dornfeld/
tel:973.403.3136
tel:973.618.5536
mailto:ldornfeld@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/richard-b-robins/
tel:973.447.9663
tel:973.618.5977
mailto:rrobins@bracheichler.com
https://www.bracheichler.com/professionals/paul-j-demartino-jr/
tel:973.364.5228
tel:973.860.4221
mailto:pdemartino@bracheichler.com

